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    St. Mary's Catholic Primary School

Educate Protect Love Serve

Barn Lane, Bodmin, Cornwall, PL31 1LW

                          Tel: 01208 73218

                 Headteacher: Mrs Alison McDonald
            Website: www.st-marys-bod.cornwall.co.uk
_____________________________________________________​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​______________________________
10 July 2019

Dear Parents and Carers,

I’m writing to let you know the great news that in the recent Ofsted inspection, our school has been judged as Good.
Last time we were inspected in 2017 we were told that we required improvement, so this judgment represents the result of a lot of hard work in improving across all categories.

As a Plymouth CAST school we are guided by the Gospel values which we celebrate in our day to day lives. Our Catholic ethos makes our school a family and a place in which young people are prepared for the next stage of their journey.

You can read in the report that teaching is good and that the way in which children are encouraged to be well behaved has been effective. We keep children safe and give them opportunities to learn a broad and balanced curriculum, including activities outside the classroom such as forest school, physical education and regular after school clubs.

Rather than covering every aspect of the report, I simply recommend that you take a look for yourself as it makes for a happy read!

I want to place on record my thanks to our Headteacher Mrs McDonald and to all the staff team who work hard throughout the year to give the children in our care a good start in life. I cannot overstate how grateful I am to them for the progress that the school has made.

I would like to thank the children for the way in which they make all that work worthwhile. Their comments to the Ofsted inspectors show just how much they love their time at school.
Finally, thanks to you for the way in which you support the children and the school. As an example, Ofsted noted the improvement in attendance. If anyone would be interested in becoming a parent governor, we have a vacancy and I would be delighted to hear from you. Similarly, our excellent Friends of School who organised the recent Summer Fair as well as other events throughout the year could do with new members and it would be great if you would consider getting involved.
This news is a brilliant way to end the school year, but I know that as a school team we will be acting on the advice and feedback that Ofsted gave us, to continue to improve. We won’t be standing still as we strive to do even better!

Yours sincerely,

Dan Rogerson

Chair of Governors
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